[image: image3.jpg]




Newstead Terraces News 

       June 2016
	
	

	Te
	Teneriffe Festival July 2nd


Right on our door step and now in its seventh year, the Teneriffe Festival is known as one of
Brisbane's most prominent community events, celebrating the suburb's
history, energy, cultural diversity, commerce and beauty. The one-day event
now offers an impressive program that includes 25 music acts, 70 street
stalls - which will also incorporate a bespoke cheese market - and more than
40 food outlets and restaurants along with an expanded Kids World, which
will include more activities for the children than ever before.

The Festival falls on the same day as the federal election, but several
options for voting early are available if you want to make your way straight
to the festivities. We believe the AEC will have an early voting centre at
City Hall for you to cast your vote personally and of course, postal votes
are open now and will be mailed out on 14th June.

Images of the Common Areas for Newstead Series.
The Common areas of our new next door neighbour and ours are designed to link up forming a long central park like vista through the central area of all the buildings.  Their pool will run along our western boundary overlapping our gym and pool areas.  The Architect, Liam Proberts, tells me that Newstead Series common area is almost the size of a soccer field.

[image: image1]
Building security:_ How much is it up to you and what is the role of the ONSITE MANAGER?
We have had a criminal incident in the complex.  A would be thief broke into the carpark via the garage door beside U18.  They used a crow bar to force open the lock protection bar and then force the lock on the door on a Monday night close to midnight.
Once inside they damaged two motor bikes, left the site with a motor bike helmet which was thrown over the wall into the construction site.  The thief/vandal was detected on CCTV but had on a Hoodie, sunglasses and gloves.  His identity is unlikely to be found.  Police have been alerted and the CCTV footage given to the police.  The owners of the damaged bikes are dealing with their insurance companies.
What further steps can we take as a community to protect ourselves from the malicious damage caused by this man and others like him?

The police have sent out a kit with information on giving good descriptors, which has been displayed by the mail boxes.  I have put up height charts on my door and the visitors carpark door.  We do have a number of CCTV cameras and good security.  Know your neighbours, introduce visitors to the onsite manager, and your neighbours so that they are not strangers.  This helps to highlight the real strangers. 
AS the onsite manager, my responsibility in this area are:-

1. Ensuring all locks, and security devices are serviced and working.
2. Keeping vegetation trim and ensuring that nothing is obscured by overgrown foliage.
3. Keeping control on the issue of keys and security fobs.
4. Interviewing and knowing all residents and users of the complex.   I should be able to spot a stranger.

So introduce your friends to me personally, especially those staying for a period of time.

5. Securing Wheelie bins, and other items that can be used as ladders.

6. Remember, I work Monday to Friday 8.30 to 5, and am on call Saturday 9.-3.3pm.  The rest of the time you are on your own.  Also remember, I am not licenced to carry a gun, nor am I a black belt Karate expert.  We have a police force for that.
How you can assist:-
1. Report any suspicious incidents to the police first and the onsite manager second.  

2. Don’t give strangers access through secure doors.  Let them wait for the owner of the property to give them access.  This may sound rude, but their host will explain why.

3. If someone’s story doesn’t add up ask a few more questions.  Know your way around the complex.

4. You are responsible for your visitors.
5. You are responsible for your own internal security and security for items stored in the garage.

7. Avoid storing items in the garage area, it is against body corporate by-laws and they are exposed to     potential theft.  Our recent Police Check highlighted the temptation of all the items stored in our garage area.  They said it made our garage more attractive to target because of the goodies on offer.
8. If you have a bike, note down the make and serial number. Make sure it is chained to something and if there is nothing to chain it to, take it up to your apartment.  Please don’t chain it to drain pumps, I need to have access to those.

9. Never, ever, ever, leave valuables in your car, especially keys and garage remotes.

10. Always lock your car.

11. Check the garage door closes behind you.

12. Beware of suspicious people lurking near the entrance to the garage or the complex.  Call the Police, not the onsite manager.

13. Police recommend using shade cloth inside the wire of your storage cage to make it harder for items to be removed by thieves.

14. Remember, Business hours are Monday to Friday 8.30am to 5pm, and I am on call Saturday 9.-3.3pm.  The rest of the time I am not contracted to be onsite or available, except in an emergency.  
Items Stored in your car space.

May all our residents have a bit of a clean-up of the car parking spaces.  
The By-Laws state:
3.2  The Occupier of a Lot must maintain their parking area in a clean and acceptable state.

3.3  The Occupier of a Lot must not store anything in their allocated car park, besides their vehicle, unless it is in a storage cabinet of a type and style approved by the Committee.

During July, in preparation for our annual garage spring clean (Scheduled for 24th & 25th August), I will be clearing any items from the garage that shouldn’t be stored there.   If you value what is stored in your car space and it is not your car or bicycle, may you please find an alternative home for it in your apartment or storage cage.  This includes, surf boards, fishing rods, packing cases, camping gear, car maintenance oils and tools, socks, clothing, helmets and rubbish.

Voting JULY 2nd
Don’t forget to vote on Saturday July 2nd.  

The closest polling booth is the Danish Club in Austin St.  So very convenient for us…

The Western Front

Excavation has started and they are down 2 meters on Evelyn Street.  The cement wall you see in the photo has just been built whilst it was still in the ground.  New technology!
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Have a great End of Financial Year.

Georgina
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